
 

 

What’s on? 

Cardiff Public School,                                                                                     Phone:     02 49540475 

Macquarie Road, Cardiff  2285                                                                          Fax:     02 49565436  

Email:   cardiff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au               Website:  www.cardiff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Week 8  Term 4 -  6th December 2018 

From the Principal ’s  Desk  

Dec 11        COLAD—Presentation Day 9:30am 

Dec 13        P&C Xmas Stall 

                     CPS Xmas Carols from 6pm 

Dec 14        Student Reports to go home 

Dec 17        Talent Quest/Disco 

Dec 18        Year 6 Farewell & Day Out 

Dec 19        Last Day of School for 2018 

2019 

Yr 1 –Yr 6 Students return to school on  

Wednesday 30th January 

Dear Families, 
We are all systems go as we head into 

the final weeks of 2018. 

It is a time of mixed emotions for us as 

we welcome new and returning 

families into our school, but at the 

same time, start to farewell those who 

have been with us for seven (or more) 

years. 

We are excited for our Year 6 students 

as they complete their final days of 

primary schooling. We’ve watched 

them grow from the their very first 

days at school right through to the 

upstanding and mature students that 

we see today. We wish them all the 

very best for the next chapter in their 

lives, and will certainly miss them. 

 

Celebration of Learning Achievements 

Day (COLAD) - Tuesday from 9:30am. 

We warmly invite all of our families 

and community to join us in 

celebrating the many achievements of 

our students. 

At our COLAD we will have both class 

and major awards to present. We will 

also acknowledge our student leaders 

and helpers, as well as induct our new 

leaders for 2019.  

I would like to thank the many 

wonderful community groups that 

support this event. Professor Barry Fox, 

Pat Conroy—Federal Member for 

Shortland,  Cardiff Lions Club, Rebel—

Charlestown, Cardiff PS P&C and 

Cardiff Men’s Shed all contribute to this  

special occasion. 

Congratulations to all of our award 

winners and to all of our students, staff 

and families for their efforts 

throughout 2018. 

We look forward to seeing you all at 

COLAD...and finding out who our new 

school leaders will be. 

 

CARE Movie Day 

What a privilege it was to be able to 

take 217 students to the movies. All in 

attendance behaved beautifully  

throughout the day. Thanks again to 

St George Bank for helping to cover 

the cost of the reward day. 

The Cardiff Chronicle 

Cardiff by Candlelight—Dec 13—6pm 

We can’t wait for our first ever CPS 

Christmas Carols event. All of our classes 

have been practicing their songs and 

there will also be a few sing-a-longs as 

well. We will have lots of food and drink 

vans on site to help feed those empty 

stomachs, including Snow Cones, Crafty 

Pit, Potato Twists, Coffee and Pancakes… 

I’m also hearing that we may even have 

a very special visit from Mr & Mrs Claus 

(if they’re not too busy!). They will be 

here to allow you to take some last 

minute family Christmas photos...or just 

pass on your final Christmas wishes. 

Fluoros, candles and our P&Cs Gift Stall 

will also be available on the night...so 

please get along and support our 

school. 

Those bringing picnic blankets will have 

access to the front section of our 

audience on our basketball court (so 

you may want to bring some cushions), 

whilst those bringing along chairs will 

be seated further back on the grassed 

area. 

Please be reminded that this is strictly a 

family friendly, alcohol free event and 

that your children will remain your 

responsibility throughout the night. 

They will sit with you, and only be called 

up to the stage for their performances. 

No students should be attending 

without a responsible adult. 

All access will be via our Russell St 

driveway gate. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Year 6 Farewell & Clap out 

Our Year 6 Farewell will take place on 

Tuesday 18th December...and don’t 

forget to help us celebrate our school 

leavers at our clap out on Wednesday 

19th December from 2:50pm. 

 

Talent Quest Finals 

Our talent quest finals will be held on 

Monday 17th December and our 

families are again invite to attend. 

 

Have a great week! 
 

Mark Kyrwood 

Principal 

CANTEEN NEWS 

We are proud to announce that our 

school canteen has officially been 

identified as a Healthy School Canteen 

after meeting the requirements of the 

NSW Healthy School Canteen Strategy. 

Quote of the Week 

‘”Try to be a rainbow in 
someone’s cloud.’ 

-Maya Angelou 



 

 

Uniform  Shop 

Uniform Shop is open Tuesday 8.45am to 

9.30am  -  No credit card/EFTPOS 

available  

Orders can be left at the Admin Office.  

These will be filled by the uniform shop 

and sent home with the child. 

There are previously loved school 

uniforms available for purchase from the 

uniform shop. 

 

Cardiff Public School 
P&C Association  

ICE BLOCK HOLDER FUND 

RAISING ORDER 

$8.00 

EACH 

The P&C are holding an Ice Block Holder Fundraiser at a cost of $8.00 each. Please fill in the form below with your choice of name 

colour number and amount with Payment and place in the P&C box in the front office marked clearly on the front with your 

Childs Name and Class. 

 
 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NOW AVAILABLE FROM THE  UNIFORM SHOP  

$12.00 a PAIR 
Highest Quality Sunglasses in Navy including matching case. 

These glasses are an optional extra to our current uniform and 
can be worn over the top of prescription glasses. 

NEW Long Sleeve Shirts are 

available at the uniform shop! $25 



 

 



 

 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN COMMITTEE 

Roster for Term 1, 2019 

 

It would be greatly appreciated by the Committee, Teachers and Children if you could spare some time to assist in 

our School Canteen. 

To enable the Canteen to stay open we need volunteer workers. 

Canteen hours are 8.30am to 12.30pm.  We really hope you can help! Dads, Carers and Grandparents welcome! 

 

 

I AM WILLING TO WORK IN THE CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN. 

 

NAME: ________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE NO: ____________________ MOBILE NO.________________ 

EMAIL ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________ 

    (So we can email your roster and canteen updates) 

CHILDS NAME/CLASS:  _____________________________________________________ 

DAY AVAILABLE:     Monday   Wednesday    Friday 

I AM ABLE TO WORK: 

Hourly Weekly Fortnightly Every 3 weeks Monthly 

 

I cannot work on a regular basis but am willing to fill in on   _____________________________ 

            (Nominate day/date) 

I prefer to work with: _______________________________________________ 

                                                    

 I have worked on Canteen before (please circle)  YES NO       

 

SIGNED:  ____________________________________________ DATE: _____________________ 

 

If you are able to help out with the canteen could you please fill this form out as soon 

as possible and return to the School Office. 

 

If you are an existing volunteer, please complete the above to confirm your availability. 

 

I CAN BE AN EMERGENCY CONTACT    YES  /   NO 

 

Thank you for volunteering your time. 



 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Every Day Counts—Attendance 

Regular attendance at school for every 

student is essential if students are to achieve 

their potential, and increase their career and 

life options. 

Parents must ensure that their children, who 

are enrolled at school, attend every day the 

school is open for their instruction. 

They provide an explanation for absences by 

means such as a telephone call, written note, 

App notification or email to the school 

within 7 days from the first day of any period 

of absence (preferably earlier). 

Planning a Family Holiday? 

We encourage all of our families to take trips 

during school holidays. No exemptions can 

be granted for family holidays, however, 

parents should contact the school and apply 

for extended leave, before they go on 

holidays. Leave will only be granted if it is 

seen to be in the best interests of the child. 

Educational, social and participation reasons 

should be specified on the application and 

travel documentation should be provided. 

Sport day will be Friday              

each week for this Term the            

whole school. 

Students are required to wear their 

sport uniform on this day. 



 

 

Change details   

(Return this signed slip to the Admin. Office) 

 

It is extremely important that our record remain current.   

Please assist us by ensuring all details remain current at the school at all times. 

 

If you move, change phone numbers or change jobs etc., please always notify the school in writing 

as soon as possible.  We may need to reach you due to illness or emergency relating to your child.  

Your employment details impact on the funding the school receives. 

 

Student Name______________________________________  Class_______________________ 

Only supply  following details that have CHANGED. 

 

Our NEW address is________________________________________________________________  

(Please note:  Proof of new address must  be provided to the school).  

 

Our NEW HOME phone number is________________________________ 

 

Fathers NEW work number is_____________________ Mobile______________________________ 

 

Fathers occupation is ________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mothers NEW work number is____________________ Mobile______________________________ 

 

Mothers occupation is _______________________________________________________________ 

 

Our NEW emergency contact is (name)________________________________________________ 

(This is someone who is not the primary caregiver but someone who can be contacted if  you are 
unable to be contacted.) 

Their relationship to the child_________________________________________________________ 

(egg. Aunt, family friend etc.) 

Phone _______________________________________ Mobile_______________________________ 

 

Any NEW/CHANGED medical details for the student______________________________________ 

(Further documents will be sent home.) 

 

 

Parent/Caregiver Signature____________________________________       Date________________ 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

Office use only: Details entered into ERN……………/……………../…………… Data entered by (signature)……………………………………………………… 

For Audit purpose, attach this form to original enrolment form in student file. 



 

 

Late Arrivals/Early Leavers 

Parents/caregivers are  to accompany 

their child/ren to the office when 

bringing them in late for school. The 

late note (slip) must be handed to the 

teacher. 

Parents/caregivers are to obtain an 

early leavers (slip) from the 

Administration Office before collection 

their child from the teacher. 

Kinder 2019 

We are currently enrolling students 

who will commence Kindergarten in 

2019.  If you have a child who will be 

commencing Kinder in 2019, please 

contact the School Administration  

Office asap. 

 

Disclaimer’ 

Advertisements included in the 

Newsletter are a source of  revenue 

to  o f f se t  News le t te r  cos t s . 

Unfortunately, the school cannot 

take responsibility for the quality of 

advertised service. 

Voluntary Contribution  and  

Technology Levy 2018 

Payments can be made at 
any time at the Admin Office. 

General Contribution $40.00 pa  

Technology Levy  $15.00 pa 

Larger families are eligible for a 

discount. 

All money is used to assist with the 

purchase of resources for your 

children. e.g. paper, paint, iPads, etc. 

Payments can be made at the 

Administration off ice. If  more 

convenient, part payments can be 

made at any time.    e.g. $5 per week. 

Please keep all of your receipts for tax 

purposes.  Some families may be 

eligible to claim some educational 

expenses and  no duplicate receipts 

can be issued. 

Please update your 

details! 
New Phone Number? 

We need to be able to easily contact 

you if your child is sick. 

New Address? 

We need to know where to send 

correspondence. 

New Emergency contact 

numbers? 

We need to know who to contact. 

Change of employment? 

Employment details have an impact on 

school funding. 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 



 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

OPAL Card  -  Student Bus Transport 

School student applications for 2019 open from Monday, 15 October 2018. 

Students progressing to year 3 and year 7 do not need to re-apply if they:  

 ·         are continuing at the same school 

 ·         are residing at the same address 

 ·         have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

 Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement. If they do 

not meet the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification. 

 Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a 

notification advising them to re-apply. 

 Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

 If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 

 Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2018 to ensure student entitlements are updated and their 
current entitlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after  31 December 2018, the system will 

automatically cancel a card and a new one will need to be issued. 

 Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their 

card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out during December 2018 and January 2019. 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails

